
MOTION 

In the past few years, technology and innovation have expanded and fundamentally changed the way 
people travel and vacation. Visitors to Los Angeles and cities around the world routinely use "short-term 
rentals" in lieu ofhotels to stay in and experience a community. The impacts of the short-term rental industry 
have been dramatic - in both positive and negative ways. 

Tourists who stay in short-term (less than 30 days) rentals relish the opportunity to stay in Los Angeles' 
many and diverse neighborhoods, and experience our City as "a local." Many short-term rental hosts speak 
glowingly of a "sharing economy" and their ability to make ends meet by renting out a room or their back 
house. Tourists and hosts alike speak of new friendships and the positive benefits of this new form of vacation 
experience. 

At the same time, critics have decried unfavorable consequences, such as the impact on some residential 
neighborhoods, which are changed by a revolving cast of visitors and their impacts. Significantly, in some 
popular tourist communities such as Venice, speculators have subverted the "sharing economy" business model, 
converting regular rental housing into short-term rentals, significantly reducing rental stock and contributing to 
increased rents and decreased affordable housing. In some cases, large numbers of units in the same building, 
or entire buildings, have been converted to short-term rentals, operated by off-site management companies. 

The City's current zoning regulations do not anticipate or effectively govern short-term rentals, and need 
to be revised so that the City can effectively preserve rental housing, protect the character of residential 
neighborhoods, and collect transient occupancy tax that pays for crucial City services. Neighboring cities, such 
as Santa Monica and West Hollywood, have already crafted local ordinances. 

Last month, the City Administrative Officer released two reports regarding short-term rentals ( CAO File 
No. 0220-0513-0000, Council File 14-0593 Relative to a Comprehensive Study on the Sharing Economy and Its 
Impacts on the City of Los Angeles, and CAO File No. 0220-05153-000,0 Council File No. 14-0600-S89 
Application ofTransient Occupancy Tax for Short-Term Rentals). Those reports framed the issues facing City 
policy makers. 

I THEREFORE MOVE that the City Council direct the City Planning Department, with the assistance 
of the City Attorney, in consultation with the Office of Finance and other relevant City departments, to prepare 
and present an ordinance governing short-term rentals in Los Angeles in the following manner: 

• Authorizes a host to rent all or part of their primary residence to short-term visitors, permitting someone 
to rent a spare room, a back house, or even their own home while they are out of town. 

• Prohibits hosts from renting units or buildings that are not their primary residence or are units covered 
by the Rent Stabilization Ordinance (RSO), forbidding speculators from creating a syndicate of short­
term rental properties, and prohibiting the loss of valuable rental housing stock. 
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